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Term 2 — Week  10 

Principals Message 
Dear Parents and Community Members,  

Wow! It’s amazing to think we are now half way through the school year and this will be the final      

newsletter for Term 2 before the school holidays. Well done to our students for a fabulous term and to 

the parents and teachers who support them to make the most of the opportunities that are provided. I’d 

like to take this opportunity to wish you all a wonderful holiday. This is a fabulous opportunity to rest 

and relax whilst spending time together as a family. I’m looking forward to hearing all about everyone’s 

holiday adventures when we return.  

FANTASTIC START AT ARDMONA PRIMARY! 

Mr Story has commenced with a great deal of enthusiasm and talent displayed in his teaching.  Feedback 

from students is exceptional alongside parents and we are excited to have him on board. Mr Story is an 

ongoing staff member who is already impacting on the culture of the school having a vested interest in 

Mathematics and Science. A welcome morning tea shall take place early next term subject to COVID 

guidelines thus keep posted for the date!   

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES  

If you are looking to book to meeting with your child’s teacher please make contact with them directly. 

Conferences will take place on Friday the 23rd of July commencing at 12pm with each conference going 

for 15 minutes per student allocated. 

QR CODES  

This communication is to provide you with important information about a  

new update on the health directions under which all schools will be  

required to operate. The use of Service Victoria QR codes for electronic  

record keeping is mandatory for all workplaces to enable the effective  

contact tracing of any COVID-19 cases. This does include all education  

sector workplaces, including schools. Any person entering the school must scan in. 

BUILDING UPDATE 

We finally have movement happening with our building project and I am certain that like myself you are 

really amazed with the demolition this week. We look forward to the advance of the work over the 

break. 
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NEWSROUND CONTINUED 
KIWANIS TERRIFIC KIDS AWARD AND ROTARY QUIET ACHIEVERS AWARD 
We would like to congratulate Jayden Young and Xander Snelling for both being awarded with the        
Kiwanis Terrific Kids Award for Term 2. Both boys have had a fantastic term and we are looking forward 
to seeing their learning grow further over the next semester.  

We would also like to congratulate Macey Weidenbach who was awarded with the Rotary Quiet      
Achievers Award. Macey has had a fantastic first semester as she has been a fantastic learner across all 
subjects and is always kind to other students and offers to help out all the time. 

Congratulations once again to Macey, Jayden and Xander! 

BOOKS IN HOMES ASSEMBLY 
On Tuesday we held our Books in Homes assembly as we welcomed Helen and Kerrie from the             
Kensington Gardens Craft Group who have been kind enough to donate the books to our students for the 
second time this year. We once again can’t thank the Books in Homes program and the Kensington      
Gardens Craft Group enough and we are already looking forward to working together in Term 3 and 4!  

ENROLMENTS FOR 2022  
It is never too early for families to investigate and draw on connections with the school. We welcome    
visitors to make an appointment for an organised tour of our classes. For further information contact the 
school 5829 0273 or on the school website.  

SCHOOL BEANIES 

At present we still have a number of school beanies for sale. The beanies cost $20 so if you would like to 

purchase one then please fill in the order form that is on page 7 and return the form to Mr Turner.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

As we are getting into the colder months and the mornings being colder, there is still a number of school 

jackets and school beanies available for purchase. At present we only have 9 jackets available with sizes 

available below. 

3 x Size 8, 2 x Size 10, 2 x Size 14,  2 x Size 16 

If you would like to purchase any uniform and put it on a payment plan then please feel free to contact 

the school office. 

A friendly reminder that school uniform is compulsory which also includes red shorts or track pants. We 

are currently investigating some different track pants as well due do feedback from a number of parents 

about the track pants ripping.  

If your child is out of uniform, please don’t forget to send in a quick note to classroom teachers stating as 

to why they are out of uniform. Many thanks to those who are already doing so. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

19 

Term 2 Day 1 

20 21 22 23 

26 27 28 

Bike Education  

29 30 

3 4 5 6 7 

10 

 

11 

Grade 3 & 5 Naplan Testing 

12 

Grade 3 & 5 Naplan 

Testing 

13 

Grade 3 & 5 Naplan 

Testing 

14 

 

17 

Book Fair Commences 

18 19 20 21 

Book Fair Finishes 

24 

Clay Turtle Making 

25 

Lantern Making, Puppets, 

Boomerang Painting, 

Weaving 

26 

Weaving  Continued 

27 

Dress like Pirate Day 

Performing Art  

Slice of Wardville  

12pm-1pm 

Heave Ho off We Go 

2pm-3pm 

28 

Excel Dance Studio 

12.30pm-1.30pm 

Indigenous Games  

2.15pm– 3pm 

31 1 2 3 4 

7 8 9 10 11 

14 

Queens Birthday  

Public Holiday 

15 16 17 18 

21 

Life Ed Van Visit 

22 

Books In Homes Assembly 

23 

 

24 25 
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Awards 

Well done to Ariella for going up a 

goal in her reading. She always sets 

a great example for her classmates 

with her brilliant work ethic.  

Keep up the great work Ariella! 

Well done to Krystal for displaying all 
of our school values. She is always 
very polite and respectful and also puts 
in her best efforts with her school 
work. Keep up the fantastic work 
Krystal! 

 
 
 
  

        Krystal Shard (P-3) 

 Ariella Parker (4-6) 

Enrolments for 2021.  

We are still accepting enrolments for the 2021 School Year. There are 

information packs at the front office. If you have a Prep or any year   

level student for 2021, or know someone who does please don’t hesitate 

to contact the office to arrange to collect a pick up of the Enrolment 

Pack. Also please pass this information on to any interested families 

you might know. 
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ROAR AWARDS 
ROAR stands for “Recognising Outstanding Attendance Rewards” and we will be congratulating  students 

who achieve 100% attendance for the week prior: 

For the week of  the 17th June to the 23rd of June, the following students obtained 100% attendance: 

Indiana Blake (Gr.1) 

Chayton Charquero (Prep) 

Mansi Charquero (Gr.1) 

Hayley Oliver (Prep 

Krystal Shard (Gr.3) 

Maddex Snelling  (Gr. 3) 

Macey Weidenbach (Gr.1) 

 

Mansehaj Bajwa (Gr.6) 

Harrison Barker (Gr.6) 

Lilli Blake (Gr.5) 

Colt Cowan (Gr.5) 

Jedd Loffel (Gr.6) 

Hudson Matthews (Gr.4) 

Ryder Matthews (Gr.6) 

Ariella Parker (Gr.5) 

Xander Snelling (Gr.4) 

 

 

Lilli 

BLAKE 

The AAA award is based of student votes in which 

they vote for their peers who follow our school 

values which are  

Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be A Learner. 

This week the Awesome Ardmona Award returns 

after having no nominations last week, but it was 

a very different story this week after heaps of 

nominations which is fantastic to see.  

The Week 10 AAA is Lilli Blake. 

 

Lilli was nominated for Being Safe and Being a 

Learner as she sets a great example for the other 

students and is a role model.  

Keep up the great work Lilli! 

AWESOME ARDMONA AWARD 
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STUDENT WEEKLY UPDATE REPORT  
This week we are introducing a new student weekly update report which includes information that’s 

been happening around the school this week with this week report done by Jedd Loffel. 

 There has been works done to remove asphalt  and steps for the outdoor learning area. 

 The shade sail has also been removed. 

 The senior students made up a new sports game called Ultimate Poison Ball. 

 Due to a wet and rainy week we had a lot of indoor play due to the rain. 

 We officially welcomed Mr Story to the school as he joined us as the new F-3 classroom teacher. 

 

Thank you Jedd and we look forward to many more weekly updates in semester 2. 
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STUDENT NAME:         YEAR:   

 
 

**Please note, all uniforms come including embroidery of logos. 

Any enquiries, please phone the office on 5829 0273. A payment plan can be set up for your payment if that would help you 

out. 

 

Feel free to either email, the school at ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Please make cheque payable to Ardmona Primary School or 

 

Direct Deposit 

Ardmona Primary School 

BSB:                        063 527 

Acc Number:         00 906 494 

ITEM SIZES PRICE ORDER 

      Number Or-
dered 

Size Total 
$ 

POLO SHIRT – ‘Aussie Pacific’ – 
Short Sleeves 

6-16 $35       

POLO SHIRT – ‘Aussie Pacific’ – 
Short Sleeves 

S & up $40       

SHORTS – Red – LWR 6-16 $20       

TRACKSUIT – ‘Eureka’ – Jacket 
with Pants 

4-16 $85       

SCHOOL JACKET ONLY 4-16 $45       

HAT – Bucket S-M $15       

Pom Pom Beanie One Size $20       

            

        TOTAL   

UNIFORM ORDER 

(Prices Include GST) 

mailto:ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


.  

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

To keep up to date follow us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

Keep up to date by following us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 



.  

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

To keep up to date follow us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

Keep up to date by following us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 



.  

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

To keep up to date follow us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

Keep up to date by following us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 



.  

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

To keep up to date follow us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 

580 Turnbull Road 

Ardmona  Vic  3629 

Keep up to date by following us on: 
Phone:  03 5829 0273 

Fax:  03 5829 0421 

Email:  ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au 


